
 

 
Message 
from the 
Head of 
Campus 
 
Term 2 started with much excitement and in a blink of 
an eye, we are now in week 3!  In the short time, we 
have accomplished a couple of goals.  
 
Firstly, I congratulate all the Canberra campers and 
the support team for a successful camp. The students 
embraced their Canberra camp adventure with 
enthusiasm, and for some overcame their fears of 
flying and spending a week away from the comfort of 
their families. They were keen to explore and learn, 
and behaved splendidly throughout camp. Their 
teachers, Ms Mel and Miss Kaur did a fantastic job 
supervising and guiding them, as did jovial Josie who 
helped with supervising the students too. The parents 
were marvellous in organising their children for camp, 
particularly in managing the logistic challenge of 
driving their children to and from the airport. The 
success of the camp epitomises the best of SOTA 
community - when we come together and be the best 
for each other.  
 
Secondly, I want to extend our congratulations to Miss 
Morley who found out recently that she has been 
awarded a University Medal for outstanding academic 
achievement and performance in the final 
professional placement in the Master of Teaching 
(Primary) in University of South Australia. My 
colleagues and I are so pleased for Miss Morley and 

know that her dedication to student 
learning far exceeds her scholastic 
achievements.  
 
In addition to Miss Morley’s 
achievement, I also congratulate our 
students, Anakin and Lily who 
participated in the recent Northern 
SAPSASA cross country trials and won 
fastest boy and girl of their respective 
age groups. Both students also 
qualified for the state championships. 
Well done, Anakin and Lily!  
 
Finally, I am excited to introduce our 

new oral reading fluency program. We have been 
working with OAC speech pathologist to develop this 
program to enhance reading. Research shows 
improving fluency can make a significant impact on 
Ahead of us, we have a Student Free Day on Tuesday, 
June 13 whereby teachers will be participating in 
professional development on site, in collaboration 
with colleagues at Marden campus.  
 
In 6 weeks’ time, we’ll come together in the lovely El 
Shaddai campsite for an adventurous camp and an 
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STEM Challenge 

 

 
 

Indonesian Challenge 

 
 

We look forward to seeing your entries. 
Zoe Elliott – Your Library Ninja 
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Term 1 Week 11 

Miss Emma: 

Remy for always trying her best on her follow up 

tasks. 

 

Miss Jo:
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Miss Emma - Term 2 Reception 
 
Welcome to Term 2! I am so excited to continue our learning journey as class this term! 
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